
March/April 2015 

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends, 

This year our anniversary fell on a Wednesday, so we decided to have a picnic on Thursday. We headed for the 
backside of the island, where the road is not paved and fewer people are around. There was a waterfall that 
direction, and after our picnic we decided to visit it. As we pulled up, there was a car there. We could not tell if 
anyone was in it, but about the time we were leaving, a lady from Calvary Baptist in Malem got out. She was 
crying and soon we found out that she and her husband had just had an argument. We rarely go to this place, 
but the lady kept telling us that God had sent us. We just found out through her sister that, after the argument, 
she was trying to find a deserted place to commit suicide. We arrived just in time! 

In March, we conducted a marriage retreat! We combined both Calvary 
Baptist and Tafunsak Baptist and had a total of forty people. We looked at 
the thought, “Building a Godly Marriage.” The ladies of Malem decorated 
Calvary, and Megan cooked enough pasta to feed an army. The food and 
fellowship were great; we also played a game of Family Feud, pitting the 
two churches against each other. Tafunsak would have won, if they were 
not certain that Moses was a character from Genesis.  From the 
testimonies afterward, many of the couples were helped.   

We have also started a monthly Bible Study for the men. The ladies meet every month, so Pastor Henry and I 
have again combined the men of both churches. We are just coming together to pray and study the Word. This 
has opened the door to invite some men that do not come to either church and would not come to one of our 
regular services. Please pray as we would like to see some more spiritual growth from our men and a new way 
to reach more! 

Part of Tafunsak Baptist took a trip to Walung, which is a part of our island that 
has no electricity. It is really a part of Tafunsak, but it is only accessible by 
boat or 4x4. Our family went as a getaway for a day and had a wonderful 
time. As we walked through the village, we were able to hand out tracks and 
invite people to our church. Our girls got involved and they also brought a 
bag of candy to hand out to the children.  

Christmas is the most celebrated holiday in Kosrae, but for the believer, 
Resurrection Sunday is far more important. Most of the people look at Easter 
as just another Sunday, so we decided to make it a special day. We had a 
normal service with dinner on the grounds. Four Chinese 
men showed up to see how we celebrate our 
holidays. Please pray for these men as we 
have been witnessing to them. One of 
them has a wife who, as he puts it, 
“believes in Jesus!”  

Until He Comes, 
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